The regular meeting of the Haymarket Town Council was called to order at 8;000 p.m. on Jan. I9, I93I. Mayor Gilbertson opened the meeting with prayer and the Pledge. Council members present were Bean, Crewdson, Crouch, Orndoff and Smith. Absent was Mr. Gossom. Minutes of the last meeting were approved as read. The Treasurer's report was read. The following bills were approved for payment. \$125 to the County of Fairfax for Mr. Fasick's training and \$253 to Haymarket Service Center to replace the alternator on the police cruiser.

Mr. Fasick has asked for an advance on his future salary. During his schooling period he cannot hold any part time jobs. Miss Smith made a motion to advance \$150 or enough to cover his car insurance. Mrs Bean seconded the motion and Council approved unanimously.

A report was given on cruiser repairs. The Haymarket Body Shop had not repaired the damaged car. The auto body shop on Jordan Lane gave a bid approximately \$100 cheaper. It was decided to take the car there and repairs should be complete by the end of the week.

Mrs Cresdson reported that the light in front of St. Paul's is out and has been for quite a while.

The Comprehensive Plan is now complete and awainting Council's approval. Council will vote of the plan on Feb. 16.

Miss Smith reported on Mr. Jones rezoning request. Mr. Jones may have decided to request commercial zoning only for his own property. At least two of the six property owners concerned are not in favor of the change. Discussion centered around the fact that this property has been operating as a business for many years but must be zoned

commercial to be sold for that purpose. The main concerns were whether the rezoning would be for the good of the Town and whether it would be considered spot zoning.

Commonwealth Scientific Corporation has decided not to relocate in the Old telephone company building and the building is for sale for approximately \$800,000. The Friends of the Library has expressed an interest in this property or the former Bank of Virginia building

Mrs Gilbertson rewrested help filling the open positions on the Planning Commission and that of Town Clerk.

Mrs Crewdson reported positive reactions to the first newsletter.

The cost will be approximately \$30 per year. Being no further business,
the meeting adjourned at 8;45 p.m.

Respectifully Summitted;

Doroth Keller

Dorothy Keller , Clerk

Approved;

Murial Gilbertson, Mayor